
    

  

     

 

 

 
 
 
 
 

  
  

 
Our Ref: MGLA140319-7947 

 
28 March 2019 

 
 
 
Dear  
 
Thank you for your request for information which the GLA received on 14 March 2019.  Your 
request has been dealt with under the Freedom of Information Act (2000) 
 
Our response to your request is as follows: 
 

1. How many council owned, public football pitches do you currently operate (latest figures 
available) 

 
Four football pitches 
 

2. How many council owned, public football pitches did you operate in the financial year 
2009/2010 

 
We only hold information from April 2012 when the GLA became the owner of the Crystal Palace 
National Sports Centre and at that time, four football pitches were in operation. 
 

3. How many council owned, public football pitches were sold, or closed, from the financial 
year 2009/2010 to the present date? 

 
From April 2012 to date no football pitches have been sold or closed. 
 
If you have any further questions relating to this matter, please contact me, quoting the 
reference at the top of this letter.  
 
Yours sincerely  
 
 
 
Paul Robinson  
Information Governance Officer  
 
If you are unhappy with the way the GLA has handled your request, you may complain using the 
GLA’s FOI complaints and internal review procedure, available at: 
 



 
 

 

https://www.london.gov.uk/about-us/governance-and-spending/sharing-our-
information/freedom-information  
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